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Yellowstone Presbytery Annual Stated Meeting 
March 4-5, 2016 

First Presbyterian Church 
Billings, Montana 

16 - 001 – Call to Order – Incoming moderator Teresa Kendall, TE, called the meeting to 
order at 1:00 p.m. and offered the opening prayer. Dave Thompson, TE, welcomed the 
presbytery to First Presbyterian Church of Billings. Jack Bell, CRE, offered prayer for 
George and Kathy Goodrich’s new grandson.  

16 - 002 – Roll Call – Stated Clerk Debbie Blackburn, RE, called the roll and 
ensured that all present were introduced. The following people filled out 
registration sheets for the meeting. 

 

 
Church 

Teaching Elder 
Minister Member 

Ruling Elder 
Commissioner(s) Others Present 

 

Anaconda J P Carlson Linda  Jo  Smith 
  Karen Moses  
Big Hole J P Carlson Veva Larson (CRE) 
                         
First Billings Dave Thompson Chris Eriksen          James Bateman          
 
Billings, St Andrew Susan Barnes                    Sandra McKee         Curt Kochner (C&Y) 
             Ben Larson  
Bozeman Jody McDevitt 

Dan Krebill 
Suzanne Bratsky  
 

 

Butte Harlan Rounds Unexcused 

Colstrip Robert Shy (CLP) Unexcused 

Deer Lodge Teresa Kendall Unexcused 

Dillon David Andrew Matthew Yetter 

Ennis Unexcused Merry Lee Hooks 

Forsyth Cathy McLean Unexcused 

Geyser Unexcused Unexcused 

Harlowton Excused Unexcused 

Hysham Excused Unexcused 
  

Jordan Vacant Excused 
 
Lewistown Jed Cauffman Unexcused 

 
 
                



 

 
Church 

Teaching Elder 
Minister Member 

Ruling Elder 
Commissioner Others Present 

 

Manhattan Debbie Funke Eleanor Mest Debbie Blackburn 
 

Miles City Brandon Willett 
Kristin Willett 

Caroline Fleming 

Phillipsburg Unexcused Jim Christensen                  Jan Christensen    
 
Poplar Susan Ennis Bob Kelsey 

Stanford Jack Bell (CRE) Unexcused  

Terry Katie Emery Unexcused 

White Sulphur Springs Jim Kidd Pam Jackson 

Wolf Point Jeff Harada Unexcused 

Also  Present  or Excused: 
  

TE George Goodrich, Co-General Presbyter (excused) 
TE Kathy Goodrich, Co-General Presbyter (excused) 
TE Susan Thomas 
TE Neva Rathbun  
TE  Mary Davis 
TE Richard Davis 
TE Freeman McCall 
TE Doug Johnson 
Rob Hagan (Presbytery of Central Washington) 
Mark Frey (Presbytery of Cascades) 
Tom Gomola 
Will Johnson 
 
16 - 003– Procedural Motions – Upon a motion by the clerk, the presbytery approved the 
following actions: 

 
1. That the roll for this meeting be established by completed Registration Sheets. 
2. That written and oral requests for absences received by the Stated Clerk be 

approved. 
3. That any Corresponding members present by seated. 
4. That the Presbytery grant the Moderator the authority to give privilege of the floor 

to persons, other than Members or Commissioners, for the purpose of reporting to 
this meeting. 

5. That the Moderator and the Stated Clerk be empowered to make adjustments to the 
Agenda during the meeting, as may be necessary, to provide for efficiency in 
reporting, and 

6. That all reports received at this meeting be accepted. 
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16 - 004 - Quorum/Docket – A quorum was declared present and the Docket was adopted.  
 
16 - 005 – Installation of Officers – Leadership Cabinet Moderator Jody McDevitt, TE, 
conducted a service of installation of Teresa Kendall, TE, as Presbytery Moderator, of Jack 
Bell, CRE, as Presbytery Vice Moderator, and of Debbie Blackburn, RE, as Stated Clerk.  
 
16 - 006 – Worship – Susi Ennis, TE, led the presbytery in Dwelling in the Word, focusing 
on I Corinthians 12: 1-11.  After a time of sharing, Susi closed this time with prayer.  
 
16 - 007 – Faith Story Sharing- Jack Bell, CRE, gave some background information on sharing a 
faith story. JP Carlson, TE, shared his personal faith story. Jack then gave out a handout from 
Kathy Goodrich as well as a worksheet for developing your own faith story. The group split into 
groups of two or three people and everyone was given time to answer some of the worksheet 
questions.  Then each person was able to share some of his or her story with another person.  
 
16 - 008 – Board of Pensions – Mark Frey is our newly appointed representative with the 
Board of Pensions. He shared three things we might not know. There is a tax tips module on the 
website. Call to Health has more items on the menu this year.  In 2017 there will be a plan 
redesign which will especially affect lay employees. Mark also expressed thanks for our 
participation in the Christmas Joy offering.  
. 
16 - 009 – Presbyterian Foundation - Rob Hagan is our Ministry Relations officer with the 
Presbyterian Foundation. The foundation is working to develop a culture of generosity. There 
are also workshops available on planned giving. Rob has various materials available on one of 
the display tables. 
 
16 - 010 – Prayer and Announcements – Teresa offered prayer for Baby Goodrich. Susan 
Barnes, TE, announced that she has a table with some of her stole samples. She will make 
customized stoles when requested. The Whitworth papers (Minds and Heart Information) were 
handed out to Teaching Elders. Other announcements: 
              Turn in vouchers and registration forms 
 Work on Elder Commissioner Report 
 Deadline for ordering calendars through the Presbytery Office is March 21st 
 Choir Rehearsal will be at 6:30 tonight 
 The offering tonight will be for the Tumbleweed Program 
  

16-011 – Break – The Presbytery took a break at 3:10 p.m. 
 
16 -012 – Reconvening – Moderator Teresa Kendall, TE, reconvened the meeting at 3:30 
p.m. She then introduced Jack Bell, CRE, who reviewed our Community Listening process. 
Jack also announced that he has copies of the video from Vera White’s presentation last 
June. Jack instructed people to pair up for going into the community. After everyone 
returned from their time of listening in the community, there was a time of sharing of 
experiences. 
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16 - 013 – Leadership Cabinet (LC) -   Jody McDevitt, TE, shared highlights of   
 the written report (Attachment A).  She also referred to the Financial Reports 
 (Attachment B) submitted by Dan Holland who was unable to attend this meeting. The  
following actions were approved by the Presbytery. 
 
√ That Neva Rathbun, TE, be elected to the Representation/Nomination Ministry Team for 

the class of 2018. 
 
√ That October 9, 2016 be designated as Presbytery Sunday.  
 
Dan Krebill, TE, thanked the Presbytery for the grant to support the mission/study trip of  
Presby Cats to Northern Ireland during spring break. He also shared a brief slide show. 
 
16 - 014 – Presbyterian Women report was presented by Mary Lee Hooks, RE. She highlighted 
the training opportunity that will be presented by Presbyterian Disaster Assistance in June.  
 
16 – 015 – Camping and Youth  Ministry Team – Curt Kochner, RE, shared highlights from the 
written report.  He reported that the Winter Retreat in Butte was a great experience, including 
worship with the Butte congregation on Sunday. The elementary camp slide show demonstrated 
the multigenerational aspect of camp. Curt reported that Junior High Camp will now include 
students who will be going into 6th, 7th, and 8th grades.  Dave Thompson, TE, announced that he 
will be taking a group of students to Triennium in July. After attending camp at Purdue, the group 
will also make a stop in Minneapolis on the way back.  
 
16-016 – Tumbleweed Program – Sue Bentley and Karla Mahan of FPC Billings shared 
information about the Tumbleweed program which provides a place to stay as well as other 
services to many of the homeless youth in Billings. The program also has activities that help to 
teach skills to young people. Dave Thompson announced that FPC Billings would match the 
offering (which will be sent to the Tumbleweed program) received at tonight’s worship service. 
 
16-017 - Dinner - Dave Thompson, TE, offered prayer for Tumbleweed and for the evening meal. 
Moderator Teresa Kendall, TE, recessed the meeting. 
 
16 - 018– Worship – Curt Kochner, RE, presented the necrology report (Attachment C). Rev. 
Katie Emery preached on I Corinthians 12:12-13.  Dave Thompson, TE, presided over 
communion. 
 
16 – 019– Reconvening – Moderator Teresa Kendall, TE,  reconvened the meeting at 8:30 a.m. 
on Saturday morning.  After prayer and singing, Dave Thompson, TE, led us in Dwelling in the 
Word, focusing on I Corinthians 12: 14-31.  Dave closed this time with prayer. 
 
16 – 020 – Peacemaking Affirmations – Dick Davis, TE, and Mary Davis, TE, led this time. They 
talked about the five peacemaking affirmations that were sent out by General Assembly peace 
discernment process.  Then they had people break into small groups for discussion.  There was a 
recommendation that the presbytery affirm these affirmations.  



 

 
            0005 
 
√ The presbytery voted (28 in favor, 1 against, 3 abstentions) to affirm these five affirmations.  
            
16-021 – Seeds for Peace – Mary Davis, TE, and Dick Davis, TE, reported on the events that were 
held at St Andrew Billings Church. Their purpose is to train people in Dialogs for Deeper 
Understand and how to have Constructive Conversations. Those that have been trained are 
available to go to other communities and churches to model peacemaking. Mary will email out 
some information on a six week study around civility.  Anyone interested in joining the group 
should contact Mary.  
 
16-022 – St Timothy’s Chapel - Since Ron Hanson, RE, was not at the meeting, Debbie Funke, TE, 
presented the report from the nominating sub-committee of the St Timothy’s Chapel. The 
following names were presented for the class of 2018:  TE Rusty Craig, RE Cal Boyle, and RE Zane 
Murfitt.  Nominations from the floor were invited with none forthcoming.  
 
√ Presbytery voted to elect TE Rusty Craig, RE Cal Boyle, and RE Zane Murfitt for the class of 
2018 on the St Timothy’s Chapel Committee.  
 
16-023 – Stated Clerk’s Report – Debbie Blackburn. RE, indicated that a written report was 
submitted (Attachment D).  For informational purposes: The members of the Permanent Judicial 
Commission whose terms have expired within the past six years are RE Milan Combs (Class of 
2014), RE Jim Babcock (Class of 2012), RE Don Holland (Class of 2012), and TE Freeman McCall 
(Class of 2012)  
The following actions were approved by the presbytery. 
 
√ The presbytery voted to approve the listed Presbytery meeting minutes: 
     June 12-13, 2015 Presbytery meeting 
     September 16, 2015 Special Presbytery meeting 
     November 6-7, 2015 Presbytery meeting 
     December 14, 2015 Special Presbytery meeting 
 
√ The Presbytery voted to approve the authorization for eight church sessions to elect another 
     commissioner to presbytery in order to bring the Non-Teaching Elder authorized voter 
     numbers in balance with the Teaching Elder voter numbers. The eight churches are St Andrew, 
     Bozeman First, Butte, Colstrip, Deer Lodge, Dillon, Ennis, and Forsyth.  
 
16-024 – Synod Report – Susi Ennis, TE, reported that there will not be a WNLT in 2016. Any 
input of ideas (theme, format) should be given to Susi, George, or Kathy.  Debbie Blackburn, RE, 
also reported that there are several overtures to 2016 GA asking to rescind the 2014 decision to 
mandate a reduction in the number of synods to 10-12.  David Ezekiel, the Synod Executive, is 
now working ¼ time for the Synod.  The next meeting of the Synod of the Rocky Mountains will 
be a conference call on Monday, March 7th.  
 
16-025 – Break – The presbytery took a break at 10:20 a.m.  
 
16-026 – Reconvening – Moderator Teresa Kendall, TE, reconvened the meeting at 10:45 a.m. 
Teresa reviewed some highlights from George and Kathy’s Co-General Presbyters’ Report 
(Attachment E). 
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16-027 – Intermountain – Linda Claddis reported on the history of Intermountain as well as some                                                                                                                                                                           
new programs for children. She emphasized that Intermountain strives to work with children in 
relationship. Teresa Kendall, TE, offered prayer for Intermountain. 
 
16-028 – Pastoral Ministry Team – Dave Thompson, TE, began his report (Attachment F) by 
reviewing some recent actions of the Dillon Church.  David Andrew, TE, shared some thoughts about 
his 7.5 years at Dillon. Several members of Presbytery expressed their thanks to David Andrew. 
Teresa Kendall offered prayer. 
.  
√ The Presbytery approved (by unanimous vote) to approve (with regret) David Andrew’s request to 
dissolve the relationship between Pastor David Andrew and the First Presbyterian Church of Dillon.  
 
There was a time of prayer for David Andrew and his wife Cady. Dave Thompson, TE, continued his 
report by advising of the commissioning of Jack Bell, CRE, on January 31, 2016. He also mentioned 
that PMT has been working with Mark Parker, an attorney in Billings, to transfer the deed of the Roy 
Presbyterian Church. Dave then asked Dan Krebill, TE, to report on the BOP seminars which will be 
held in Billings in late September. Dan handed out a flyer with information about the three seminars 
which will be held September 27th to September 30th. Each seminar will be limited to thirty people.  
 
16-029 – Good News from Churches - Rev. Katie Emery reported that the youth group ministry in 
Terry is booming. She requested prayer for teachers that are needed in Terry. Jack Bell offered 
prayer for the Terry Church and for St Andrew Church.  
 
16-030 – Announcements – Moderator Teresa Kendall, TE, reminded commissioners to complete 
their Report Forms to take back to their session meetings. The offering from last night’s worship 
service was $719.  The next stated meeting of the Presbytery will be June 10-11, 2016 in Miles City, 
Montana.  
 
16-031 –Adjournment - Moderator Teresa Kendall, TE, adjourned the meeting with prayer at 
11:55 a.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Debbie Blackburn 
Stated Clerk 















Attachment C          0013 

 

YELLOWSTONE PRESBYTERY NECROLOGY REPORT – 2015 
 

Church  Elder’s  Name    Ordination Date  Date of Death  

 
Billings First  Chuck Pemble  February 3, 1974 January 1, 2015 
   Bill Woolston   February 4, 1973 March 23, 2015 
   Jeanette Grooms  October 25, 1992 August, 2015 
   Jim Wempner  January 17, 1962 September 26, 2015 
         

Billings, St. Andrew Marion Cain   January 29, 1989 January 6, 2015 
   Jeane Bryant   January 30, 1972 February 9, 2015 
          
Bozeman First  Tom Fellows   January 22, 1961 January 8, 2015 
   Paul Weingart  January, 1971 July 7, 2015   
    
Deer Lodge  Frances Helton  February 5, 1989 November 24, 2015 
             
           
Jordan  Carl Harbaugh  January 1, 1981 January 25, 2015  
 
Miles City  Wayne Lathrop     March 3, 2015 
   Elizabeth (Betty) McCourt    April 28, 2015 
   Bufford Griffin     August 11, 2015 
    
    
Church of the  James Eighorn   1970s  November 7, 2015 
Big Hole   
 
    
  



Attachment D          0014 

Stated Clerk’s Report  

February, 2016 

For Information: 

Since the beginning of the year I have participated in the following meetings and activities: 

• Attended the January and February Leadership Cabinet meetings and prepared the 
minutes. 

• Attended the January Pastoral Ministry Team meeting and prepared the minutes. 
• Attended three session meetings and two congregational meetings in Dillon. 
• Met with Mark Frey, Board of Pensions representative. 
• Prepared some additional paper work for the Mildred property sale. 
• Worked with PMT and Mark Parker’s office on the deed transfer for the Roy Church. 
• Sent correspondence to churches regarding the Property Tax Exemption Applications.  
• Assembled the Necrology Report for (2015) attached. 
• Assembled the 2016 Teaching Elder/Non-Teaching Elder Balance Report (attached). 
• Had another meeting with Ron Hanson to receive various paperwork and documents. 
• Met with Susan Seibert several times to go over office policies and procedures. 
• Submitted six real property tax exempt applications on behalf of the presbytery. 
• Began work on getting Stated Clerk name change on various financial accounts. 
• Participated in several phone meetings for Presbytery meeting planning. 
• For your information I have attached a copy of the Yellowstone Presbytery Statistical 

report for 2015. 
 

For action: 

• I hereby request approval, with corrections if need be, of the following minutes: 
Minutes of the June 12-13, 2015 Presbytery meeting 
Minutes of the Special Presbytery meeting on September 16, 2015 
Minutes of the November 6-7, 2015 Presbytery meeting 
Minutes of the Special Presbytery meeting on December 14, 2015 

• I recommend that eight church sessions be authorized to elect another commissioner to 
presbytery in order to bring the Non-Teaching Elder authorized voter numbers in 
balance with the Teaching Elder voter numbers. 



Attachment D          0015 

 

TEACHING ELDER/NON-TEACHING ELDER BALANCE 

As of January 1, 2016 there were 43 Teaching Elders (TE’s) on the rolls of Yellowstone 
Presbytery. However, only 40 of these TE’s were living within the bounds of the presbytery. On 
this same date there were 23 churches authorized to send a commissioner to presbytery 
meetings, plus one church authorized to send two commissioners to presbytery meetings. 
There were 3 Non-Teaching Elder Pastors who were authorized to vote at Yellowstone 
Presbytery meetings.  Additionally, there were 4 Ruling Elders who were authorized to vote 
based on their leadership roles within the Presbytery.  

The net result is that there are 40 local Teaching Elders and 32 Non-Teaching Elders authorized 
to vote on business before the Presbytery. 

Therefore, a Teaching Elder/Non-Teaching Elder imbalance currently exists in Yellowstone 
Presbytery. 

Proposal: In order to bring the Non-Teaching Elder authorized voter numbers in balance with 
the Teaching Elder voter numbers I recommend that eight (8) church sessions be authorized to 
elect another commissioner to presbytery. According to our stated rules (S2.07), these 
commissioners would be eligible to vote beginning with the second meeting of the calendar 
year through the first meeting of the following year. As was approved at the March 2015 
Presbytery meeting, the sequence of churches for electing another commissioner will follow 
the order that churches are listed in the Directory. In 2015 Anaconda and Billings First were 
authorized to elect an additional commissioner.  The next eight churches in the directory are: 
Saint Andrew, Bozeman First, Butte, Colstrip, Deer Lodge, Dillon, Ennis, and Forsyth. 
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